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Mr. Chairman, 



image. For this purpose, it is essential to continuously highlight the UN's ideals and 
accomplishments, intensify proactive outreach, maintain strategic coherence in the overall 
message, and ensure system-wide coordination. Equally essential is to transmit the UN's 
message to peoples in all member states. 

We welcome DPI's efforts aimed at the promotion of the Millennium Development Goals 
(MDGs). Public support for the United Nations would obviously grow as more and more 
people know about its endeavors to address their needs and priorities on a broad range of 
issues — from poverty and hunger to illiteracy and sustainable development. We all believe it 
is vital to maintain a balance between development and security. This balance must also be 
reflected in our public information and communications strategies and actions. 

Mr. Chairman, 

This is the 60th anniversary year of the United Nations and in September we will have the 5-
year review of the Millennium Declaration. A broad and ambitious reform agenda has been 
laid out before the Member States and the intergovernmental process is now fully underway. 
The reform debate is rich, and contains varied perspectives. While disseminating the 
statements of senior UN officials on reform issues, it is equally important to project the 
positions and perspectives of Member States. We hope DPI's public information campaign 
would reflect this essential balance as the reform debate further evolves. 

Mr. Chairman, 

We have taken note of the reports submitted for the Committee's consideration in this 
session. We note from the Report A/AC.198/2005/2 that the reorientation of DPI, launched in 
2002, is now complete. The reported "new culture of evaluation and performance 
management" should inter alia be an important way of assessing the impact of DPI's activities 
and of ensuring responsiveness to future requirements. Feedback from Member States 
should, however, be the key measure of evaluating effectiveness of all activities undertaken. 

Mr. Chairman, 

We have also noted the Secretary-General's report in document A/AC.198/2005/3. It is clear 
that no further regionalization is possible. The Under-Secretary-General has reported that DPI 
is in no position to open new regional hubs. 

Pakistan's position on this subject has been clear and unambiguous. We have strongly urged 
that all possible measures should be taken to strengthen the UN Information Centers (UNICs) 
in the developing countries. These Centers are a vital source for the flow of information and 
help bridge the gap between the developed and developing countries in terms of access to 
information and communication technologies. The Centers are also playing an indispensable 
role in building public support for the United Nations and its multifarious activities. We 
acknowledge the highly useful work being done by the United Nations Information Centre in 
Islamabad, which should be further strengthened and upgraded. We also support the call for 






